

Minutes November 18th 2020 7pm

Rolls

Secretary – Sarah Elinesky

Treasurer – Tanya Winger

Chair – Alyssa Vasey

Chair – Ashley Furlong

1. Review and approval of October minutes

Approved by all members

2. Treasurer's Report

Nothing to report as of yet – Philip to meet with Tanya to talk procedure about when statements are required etc. Nothing has happened with the account - Getta will talk to Tanya as well to sort out

3. Principal's report

Continuing to move along with staff and students

Kids have adapted well to new routines, and masks

Staffing updates discussed – what teachers are leaving and which are coming back

Kindy area update – regrading plan should be done by next summer

Interior updates to be done by next summer (listed below)

Hallways on main floor (including main floor boot room and gym) are being repainted over winter break – plan is to move onto rest of building eventually

New floor going in gym – athletic floor (not tiles) to happen next summer

New lighting in gym (LED)

New window throughout the school – will be knocking holes into walls to allow for windows in classrooms that don't have any to allow for natural light and air

K2 needs to be looked at

Room 4 in back as well as these don't have exterior walls

Progress reports coming home Friday

Parent teacher meetings – done differently – up to teachers to contact parents that they feel need to have a discussion –

Remembrance Day – slide show was done for each class – overall take was it was very well done

Ice rink update – no rink this year due to Covid – non essential people would need access to the school

No updates on lower level basketball nets

Memo re distance learning switching to in person – Feb 3rd is till the date for that to happen

4. Teacher Representative Report

not a lot to report
staff are appreciative of understanding of parents
Thanks from staff to parents

5. Council objectives

a) Fundraising activities

council to generate a fundraising information letter – include what exists – Cobbs, Mabels Lables, etc.
board is ok with us trying Rackaton
board also suggested to try “for good causes” – new service that allows people to donate their reward points to a recipient (Meadowlane)
pointsetta fundraiser??
Big Box of Cards –
Spirit wear – not a fundraising item – something the school will take on, not council

6. Miscellaneous

Giselle – asking about scholastics – not happening this year

Online bookfair?

Food drive – are we doing it this year? Can we do it “outdoors”? Board needs to confirm with public health what is approved and not – we can do this, but need someone to run it using safe handling procedures etc. – Philip to work with staff to do – council doesn’t need to be involved, as this year we need to deliver to food bank.

Are gifts allowed to be sent in for teachers? We need to minimize what comes into the building so for now asking that nothing is sent in that is not essential – an electronic version could work, but not physical

7. Adjourn

Next Meetings always at 7pm

- November 18th, 2020
- December 16th, 2020
- January 20th, 2021
- February 17th, 2021
- April 21st, 2021
- May 19th, 2021